
 

City of White Bear Lake 
 

4701 Highway 61 N. 

White Bear Lake, Minnesota 55110 

651-429-8531  |  www.whitebearlake.org 

 

TO: Second Street (cul-de-sac to Wood Avenue), Third Street (Campbell Avenue to 

Bald Eagle Avenue), Campbell Avenue (Birch Lake Avenue to Fourth Street), and 

Select Residents (all others that purchased private blacktop driveways) 

FROM: Dan Holzemer, Senior Engineering Technician 

DATE:  June 28, 2024 

SUBJECT: Bituminous Driveways & Ends  

City Project No. 24-01 

 

Weather pending, the bituminous driveways and driveway ends will be installed starting, Monday, July 
1st until complete.  As a courtesy reminder, the contractor will knock on your door to let you know that 
they will be beginning work on your driveway. 
 
Please do not park on the new bituminous aprons for at least 48 hours.  The longer it cures, the better 
it is for the driveway ends.  Vehicles can be driven across the new asphalt; however, we recommend that 
you do not park on the new bituminous driveways and aprons for at least *5 days as the tires will leave 
imprints on new bituminous.  We also ask that you take extreme care not to make sharp turns on the new 
bituminous. 
 

* Please note, due to the nature of asphalt material, your driveway may become softer in high 
temperature weather conditions throughout its lifespan.  Vehicles, trailers, boats, etc. may cause 
indentations or marks if left parked on your driveway for extended periods during hot summer 
months. 
 
WARNING: 
 

New asphalt is very hot (approximately 300oF) when placed.  Parents should keep children and 
pets from walking or riding bikes on the new pavement until it cools.  Please talk to your children 
and explain about the paving and that they should stay a safe distance from the construction 
equipment. 

 
If you have any questions now or throughout the project or have special needs, please call the City’s 
Engineering Department at 651-429-8531 or email our office at cvermeersch@whitebearlake.org.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
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